

Principal: Mrs R Curtis
Summerhill Academy
Plummers Hill
St George
Bristol
BS5 7JU

Tel: 0117 903 0347

Email: info@sa.cabot.ac.uk

Website: www.summerhillacademy.org.uk

Dear Parent/Carer,

We would like to invite your child to visit their new teacher at Summerhill Academy next week. The children will spend time on the field whilst socially distancing to allow us to meet our COVID-19 risk assessments.

During the visit the children will:

- Meet their new teacher/s
- Spend time with the other children who will be in their class
- Learn where their new classroom will be
- Be involved in a getting to know you exercise
- Share a story

Unfortunately, we do not have the space to be able to invite parents/carers into the building or on to the field currently, due to COVID-19 restrictions.

Children are not required to wear face masks in school.

Your child will spend time sat on the grass, so they may bring a small blanket or beach towel to sit on if this would be more comfortable for them. They may also bring a named water bottle. Please ensure that your child does not bring any other belongings from home.

Due to our COVID-19 risk assessment, we would like to limit the number of children entering the school building and therefore would like you to encourage your child to go to the toilet at home before attending their visit.

Dropping off and collection

Please drop off and collect your child at the **field gate** at the bottom of Plummer's Hill. When arriving, there will be a member of the Senior Leadership Team and your child's new class teacher ready to greet and register your child. They will also ask your child to sanitise their hands on entry to the field. Please ensure you arrive and collect at the correct time; please do not arrive early or late.

When arriving at the field gate, please ensure you follow social distancing guidelines and queue 2m apart up the hill.



Timetable of visits

New class name	Date of visit	Arrival time	Collection time
Indigo	Wednesday 15 th July	9:30am	10:30am
Purple	Wednesday 15 th July	9:40am	10:40am
Violet	Wednesday 15 th July	9:50am	10:50am
Amber	Wednesday 15 th July	11:30am	12:30pm
Blue	Thursday 16 th July	9:30am	10:30am
Green	Thursday 16 th July	10:00am	11:00am
Orange	Thursday 16 th July	1:00pm	2:00pm
Yellow	Thursday 16 th July	1:30pm	2:30pm

To confirm your child's attendance and whether your child will be collected or walking home alone, please message your child's **current class teacher** on Class Dojo. If you are not connected on Class Dojo, please email with the subject heading 'Meet the teacher' to the info@sa.cabot.ac.uk.

We are really looking forward to seeing your child next week.

Best wishes

Rebecca Curtis Principal

Ollutio